
Weekly News from Sacred Heart of Jesus School SEPTEMBER 13, 2022

Calendar Peek!
09.12	 TIGER SHOP OPENS 

09.15	 RETAKES, CLASS PICTURES, AND ALL SCHOOL HEART PHOTO 

09.15	 GIRL SCOUT TROOP 10510 MEETING   

09.15	 DESIGN CLUB MEETING  (3 pm in the art room) 

09.16	 MASS  (8 am in the church)   

09.16	 JERSEY DAY 

09.16	 CHOIR PRACTICE 

09.19	 CANES GIVE BACK NIGHT  (12-9 pm Government Street location only)   

09.22	 BIRTHDAY FREE DRESS (September Birthdays)   

09.23	 MASS  (8 am in the church)   

09.25	 TIGER SHOP CLOSES AT MIDNIGHT
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Non-discriminatory admissions

Sacred Heart of Jesus School is a diverse community dedicated to educating the body, mind and spirit.
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What’s Happening!
 
RETAKES This Thursday, September 15 is retake day.  If you would like your child to retake their school photo, please email Wendy 
Milam (WMilam@SacredHeartBR.com) with their name and grade so that she can add him/her to the list.  We will also be taking class 
pictures and the all school heart picture on Thursday. If you would like to order either the class photo or all school photo, please return 
the order envelope/s to school by tomorrow, Wednesday, September 14.  

GIRL SCOUTS  Girl Scout Troop 15010 Parent Information Meeting – Wednesday, September 14th at Noon. Parents of returning 
scouts are encouraged to join and any family in K-4th grade considering joining Girl Scouts is welcome. The zoom meeting ID is 891 
5011 9673 and the Passcode is Ve68SQ. You can email darrelljbroussard@gmail.com for a calendar invitation. Girl Scout Troop 15010 
Meeting – Thursday, September 15th after school. The first troop meeting for Girl Scouts Troop 10510 will take place this Thursday after 
school. Returning scouts and new scouts, grades K-4th, are all welcome. Returning scouts will not need to wear their uniform to school 
that day since there will be school pictures. The troop will walk together from the cafeteria to the Parish Activity Center across the street. 
Parents and guardians are encouraged to join and snack will be served. Please email darrelljbroussard@gmail.com or sheilann23@gmail.
com for any additional information.
 
JERSEY DAY  This Saturday is Mrs. Methvin’s favorite day of the year.  It’s the day that her alma mater, Mississippi State plays against 
LSU. Let’s show our football team spirit and wear your favorite football team shirt or jersey this Friday, September 16 with jeans or uni-
form bottoms.  Shirts should be football team related or if you don’t have a team shirt, you may wear the color shirt of your favorite team. 

TIGER SHOP  The Tiger Shop is NOW OPEN and will close on Sunday, September 25 at midnight.  This is the last time the Tiger Shop 
will offer this year’s spirit shirt and any shirts/sweatshirts that are screen printed.  Be sure to order your screen printed items, especially 
the spirit shirts, athletic sweatshirts, and 8th-grade sweatshirts before it’s too late!  Click here to shop.  If you have any questions, please 
contact Jennifer Broussard (jenncbroussard@gmail.com) or Jennifer Thibodeaux (jthibodeaux@catholichigh.org).

ST. MICHAEL MP3  All Junior High School students are invited to the St. Michael Junior High MP3 on Saturday, September 24. The 
event begins at 6:30 pm in the SMHS gym. Join us for music, prayer, praise, and play. The event ends at 9:30 pm. Individuals and groups 
may sign up https://forms.gle/KnoA6tWXXwujxgtAA.  See page 12 for more information.

EYEGLASSES DONATION  Do you have old eyeglasses that are not being used anymore?  We are collecting them for the Lion’s Club 
this month.  Please consider giving the gift of sight to someone who cannot afford a pair of eyeglasses.  Please send all donations to Nurse 
Geri at school.

PIP OPPORTUNITY  The nursing station is in need of volunteers for various tasks. PIP hours are available. 
1) Cutting out laminated pictures.  This is a task that can be done at home.
2) Escorting students to and from their class for upcoming hearing screening days.  All volunteers participating in on campus activities 
must have completed the Safe and Sacred training for the diocese at Child & Youth Protection : Roman Catholic Diocese of Baton Rouge : 
Baton Rouge, LA (diobr.org)  Please contact Nurse Geri for more details.

CANE’S GIVE BACK NIGHT  Plan to eat at Cane’s on Monday, September 19 anytime between 12 pm and 9 pm and be sure to men-
tion Sacred Heart when you are checking out.  Cane’s will donate 15% of their pretax sales to our school!  Tell your friends, family, neigh-
bors, and co-workers!  This is for the Government Street location only. 

OPEN HOUSE  We are hosting an open house on October 27 from 9 am-1 pm.  If you have friends, family, or co-workers that might 
be interested in attending, we have some push cards that you are welcome to pass along.  We can send them home with your student.  
Simply email Wendy Milam (WMilam@SacredHeartBR.com). If you do not know anyone personally, but would like to display some at your 
work or place of business, you are welcome to do that as well.  

SCHOOL CHOIR  Music teacher Riclebio Souza invites any 4th-8th grade students interested in joining the Sacred Heart of Jesus School 
Choir to sign up in the front office.  Practices will be held on Fridays beginning September 16. School choir members will sing in church 
during our school masses and at the 11 am mass on the second Sunday of each month. 

SACRED HEART OF JESUS ST. VINCENT DE PAUL FOOD PANTRY  Sacred Heart of Jesus St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry serves 

people in need who live within the geographical boundaries of Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish. Food pantry collections are made each Fri-

day during our school liturgy.  Students, faculty, and staff donate non-perishable food items and are a major source of donations. At this 

time, the food pantry especially needs canned fruit, soup, muffin mix, mac and cheese, canned tomato items, and rice.

SACRED HEART PARISH MESSENGER  Click here to read this week’s edition of The Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish Messenger.  
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ATHLETIC NEWS: Contact Athletic Director Amy Daughdrill at adaughdrill@sacredheartbr.com with any questions.

Congrats to our 8th grade girls basketball team on their Jamboree victory against St Francis Xavier!

Congratulations to our cross country team on completing their first meet at Highland Rd Park! Special congratulations to Drew 
Mascari for earning a t-shirt as an overall Top 20 finisher!  Highlights for the 2 mile race go to the athletes finishing in the top 3 for 
Sacred Heart. Girls: 1st - Gianna Canezaro, 2nd - Randee-lyn Slaughter, 3rd - Olivia Sullivan; Boys: 1st - Drew Mascari, 2nd - MJ 
DeBose, 3rd - Nathan Beall.  All of the athletes did an excellent job at the first meet!  
 
All three football teams took home a win last weekend!  4th grade won 42-20, 5th and 6th grade won 30-0 and 7th and 8th grade 
won 6-0!  Congratulations to all of the teams!!  

Come support our girls basketball teams this Thursday at their season opener here at the SH gym. The 4th grade team will play at 
6:30 and the 8th grade team will play at 7:15

If you have a high school student who would like to volunteer to work concessions, the clock or book during home basketball games 
and need service hours, please email Amy at adaughdrill@sacredheartbr.com.

Parents of students in Pre-k through 2nd grade our biddy soccer season will begin in the next few weeks. Be on the lookout for a 
registration email this week!

•	 Girls Basketball Schedule 

September 15		  4th grade vs. St. George			   6:30 pm @ Sacred Heart Gym  

September 15		  8th grade vs. Redemptorist-St. Gerard	 7:15 pm @ Sacred Heart Gym 

September 16		  8th grade @ St. Elizabeth			  7:15 pm @ St. Elizabeth 

•	 Cross Country Meet 		 Saturday, September 17			   Brusly Middle Invitational		   

•	 Football schedule:  

September 17		  4th grade @ Central Private		  10:15 am @ Central Private 

Sepbember 17		  6th Grade @ Central Private		  11:30 am @ Central Private 

September 17		  8th Grade @ Central Private		  1 pm @ Central Private 

mailto:adaughdrill%40sacredheartbr.com?subject=
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A MESSAGE FROM NURSE GERI
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Child’s Name: ______________________________         _______     ___________________________________________ 
                    First                                               mid initial                                                              Last  

 

Date of Birth:   _______ /______ /________      Age: _________  Male:_______ Female:_______ 
  
 Is your child under the care of an Eye Doctor?  ___YES ___  NO     Does your child wear glasses?  ____YES ____ NO 
 

School Name: __________________________________________  Teacher’s Name: _____________________________________________ 

Parent’s Name:__________________________________________________________________________________________           
 
Email: _________________________________________________________________________________________________  

                                                                                                                                                 
Phone: ( _______ ) _____________-______________           Secondary phone: ( _______ ) ______________-_______________ 

PLEASE PRINT PARENT CONTACT INFORMATION 

 I, the undersigned, hereby give permission for my child,                                                                                     , to participate  in 
the LLEF CubSight Vision Screening.  I understand the following regarding this program: 

1. The information obtained from this vision screening is preliminary and does not constitute a complete vision exam.  It is des igned to potentially 
detect eye problems such as myopia (near-sightedness), hyperopia (far-sightedness), astigmatism (not seeing things in focus), strabismus (eyes point 
in different directions), amblyopia (lazy eye), or anisocoria (different size pupils).   

2. There is no charge to participate in the vision screening.  The screening is done using a camera that takes a picture/reading of your child’s eyes.   No 
medication is needed to complete the screening.  The screener stands approximately 3-4 feet away from your child.   

3. The LLEF CubSight screener or volunteer may take a picture of my child which could possibly be used in future CubSight promotions. 
4. If my child is referred, I am responsible for arranging a complete eye exam by a vision professional.  
5. If my child is referred and examined by a vision care professional, the examiner should release the results of my child’s exam to the CubSight 

Program and to my child’s school/day-care. These results may not remain confidential as they will be shared with my child’s school/day-care 
administration, the CubSight office staff, and participating Lions Clubs. 

6. I will not hold the Lions Club organizations, the LLEF CubSight Program, or the Louisiana Lions Eye Foundation accountable for any errors or 
omissions obtained by this screening. 

7. If my child receives a REFER outcome, I should be notified by the school and may be contacted by the LLEF CubSight staff to follow up on my child’s 
vision screening.  I may contact the LLEF CubSight staff at any time with questions or concerns regarding my child’s vision screening. 

 
Signature of Parent/Guardian: ___________________________Date  _______ 

Was the child wearing glasses when screened?           _____Yes                 _____No    

 

Louisiana Lions Eye Foundation 
FREE Vision Screening 

CONSENT & REFERRAL FORM  
For more information call (504) 525-7235 

PLEASE PRINT CHILD’S INFORMATION 

Rev. 5/25/2021 

For information about this screening, or LA Lions Clubs, call: 

Name _______________________________________Phone  ____________________________ 

Circle Result  

 & Place Refer Sticker 
Here  

 

(Do not cover result information with sticker) 

UNABLE TO SCREEN:  
We were unable to obtain a clear result on your child. We recommend 
that your child receive a complete vision exam by an eye doctor. 

PASS:  
The screening did not detect a vision problem.  

REFER:  
Your child did not pass our vision screening. We recommend 
that your child receive a complete vision exam by an eye doctor. 
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Sacred Heart Of Jesus School
1st Annual Corn Hole Tournament 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 21ST 6:30PM
PARISH ACTIVITY CENTER

2 Person Teams Max Teams: 32 Entry Fee: $50/Team Winner Take All 
Prize: $150 plus gift package (TBD- will have wine and liquor and promo items).

*Teams Must be registered no later than Tuesday,  October 18th *

• If the total number of teams is less than 32, Father Josh will blind draw team names by Thursday October 20th for 1st round “bye”.
• Scoring is aggregate (not difference of point total each turn). Ex: Player 1, Team 1 scores 6 on 1st turn. Player 1, Team 2 scores 4 on 1st turn. Score is 6-4 heading to next player's turn.
• 1st team to 21 wins for each round except final round.
• Final Round is 1st to 21 win by 2. The team that throws second will get to throw if 1st team reaches 21 by 2 1st. There will be a 10-minute time limit for the 1st 2 rounds.
• Scoring is 3 pts for a Cornhole, 1 point for anywhere on the board. "Hangers" (part on/part off) do not count.

Included in the Event
Players will have plenty of Water, Soda, Beer and Wine.  Food will be provided by a TBD 

restaurant There is a strong likelihood of good whiskey finding its way in.

Please register at:  Stay tuned for sign up link coming soon. 
Come out and support SHS and have some fun!
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You can help women receive the life-affirming care they need by participating in
Woman's New Life Clinic's 10th annual Born to Run - Baton Rouge 5K &
1/2-mile Fun Run presented by The Parable Foundation!

Register for the Born to Run 5K or ½ mile Fun Run and join the Sacred Heart of
Jesus Church and School team. Both races are open to all ages and skill
levels. After the race join us for the post-race "Birth" Day Party for free food,
drink, music, and fun for the whole family!

Born to Run will be held 8:30 am November 12, 2022 at the downtown North
Boulevard Town Square. Early-bird registration ends Friday, September 30th. To
register or donate go to: www.womansnewlife.com/borntorun Be sure to join
the Sacred Heart team and complete the full, two-step registration. With 10 or
more team members we pick our shirt color and have the Sacred Heart logo
printed on the front!

This year is team Sacred Heart's seventh year to participate and we want to
make it our best ever. Our goal is for our team to join forces with you and raise
$2,500.00 to support the life affirming services provided by Woman's New Life
Clinic. If you cannot participate, please consider donating to our team!
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